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Troubles Are Guaranteed in This Life, But Keep Going 

I can’t take any more. How much does God expect me to bear? Why 
doesn’t He help me?

Have you ever felt like this? Job pressures, family problems, church 
troubles, health issues, relational conflicts, and financial struggles—
the list of overwhelming difficulties is endless. It’s hard to see a 
light at the end of a dark tunnel, let alone comprehend how you 
could possibly walk toward it victoriously. Where can you find the 
strength to keep going when you’re so weary?

Thankfully, God gives us an amazing promise: “Those who wait for the Lord will gain new 
strength; they will mount up with wings like eagles, they will run and not get tired, they will 
walk and not become weary” (Isaiah 40:31). This verse isn’t just about physical weakness. 
Emotional exhaustion can be even more draining. When we’re worn out, a good night’s sleep 
will usually renew our strength, but emotional weariness can utterly deplete us. Then fears and 
doubts rush in: How will I ever deal with tomorrow? God, where are You?

That’s exactly how the Israelites felt when the Lord spoke through the prophet Isaiah: “Why 
do you say, O Jacob, and assert, O Israel, ‘My way is hidden from the Lord, and the justice due 
me escapes the notice of my God’?” (Isaiah 40:27). Sometimes our circumstances make us feel 
that the Lord has forgotten all about us. If we’re His children, shouldn’t He rescue us from 
trouble and make our lives pleasant and easy? Not necessarily.

This attitude indicates we’re forgetting that suffering and hardship are a part of life—even for 
believers. When Adam and Eve chose to follow Satan rather than God, the consequences of sin 
engulfed the entire world, and no one is exempt. Although the Lord is still sovereign over His 
creation, He now works out His perfect plans in the context of a fallen environment.

The key to victory in hardships is found in responding rightly to them, not trying to escape. 
Anyone can keep going when burdens are removed, but those who trust the Lord in the midst 
of difficulties will persevere. However, this kind of radical trust is possible only when we know 
God’s character and understand His purposes.

Isaiah described the Lord as the everlasting God and Creator, who never becomes weary and 
whose understanding is inscrutable (Isaiah 40:28). Let’s consider how these divine attributes can 
increase your trust in Him as you walk through troubles. While you see only your immediate 
needs, God has an eternal perspective on your situation. Because He’s your Creator, He’s 
made plans for your life, and they are being carefully worked out through each circumstance 
that you encounter. Furthermore, He never loses track of you, because you’re always on His 
mind. And finally, He is omniscient, which means His reasons for allowing trials in your life may 
be beyond your comprehension, but they’re always right and meant for your benefit.
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In the same chapter, Isaiah described the Lord as a shepherd who tends, gathers, and gently leads His sheep (Isaiah 40:11). Here we 
see the greatness of God’s love and mercy. He cares and provides for our needs, carries us when we’re too weak to walk, and 
gently guides us when we don’t know where to go. All these qualities should motivate us to trust Him.

If you’ve ever been tempted to give up or complain to the Lord, perhaps you don’t understand how much He wants to help you. 
“He gives strength to the weary, and to him who lacks might He increases power” (Isaiah 40:29). God never intends that we live 
out of our own strength. That’s why He will sometimes bring us into times of weakness—to show us we need to exchange our 
puny, earthly strength for His heavenly power. Whether you need physical or emotional might, He can replenish you with His 
divine energy.

Since God has all the power we could possibly need and desires to share it with us, we must understand how to harness it. Isaiah 
tells us that the key is to “wait for the Lord” (v. 31). That’s probably the last thing you want to hear when you’re burdened and 
overwhelmed. You want relief, not delays! However, waiting for the Lord is not the same as waiting for the end of a difficult season 
in life.

The Hebrew word translated “wait” carries with it the idea of hope and expectation. Since we don’t automatically know what to 
expect from God or how He’s going to work in our life, we need to spend time with Him, share how we feel, and turn our focus 
toward the Scriptures to understand what He desires to accomplish in and through us. Then we should quietly listen in anticipation 
of His answer. As we rely on His promises, our anxiety will be replaced with His peace.

The Lord never promises to shield us from challenges, but we can be confident that if we have to run, He’ll strengthen us as we go. 
And if the journey is long, He’ll help us walk through it without losing heart. When we wait upon Him, believing that He is able and 
willing to come to our aid, anything is possible.

Blessings!
Mel

Women in Clergy Luncheon

The 2023 Women in Clergy Luncheon arrangements are being made. 

This year’s luncheon will be on Thursday, July 20th at Tabernacle Baptist 
Church (2601 15th St, Moline). The event begins at 11am. This year’s 

speaker is Rev. Carmen Ausborn from Second Baptist Church in Rock 
Island. Food will be provided by Jersey Mike’s. The event is free for all 

clergy women. It's a wonderful opportunity for networking.

For more information and to RSVP, contact Laronda Bennett at 
lbennett@cuqca.org or call 563-332-5002.

Birdies for Charity

Chip in to support Churches United of the Quad City Area by donating to us through 
Birdies for Charity. The 2023 Birdies for Charity program has officially kicked-off and you 
can donate today by clicking the link: 

https://birdiesforcharity.com/donate

Our bird # is 572.

Once again, participating charities are guaranteed a 5% bonus on their collected pledges.

The John Deere Classic is July 5 - July 9. All pledges are due by July 7.
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Update from our Executive Director, Rev. Dr. Melvin L. Grimes

Dear Faithful Churches United Supporter,

Thank you for standing by us and having faith in our organization to help those in need in our community. We strive daily to 
accomplish our mission of bringing together an ecumenical coalition of Quad City area churches to help feed the hungry, offer 
emergency assistance to those in crisis, and provide a transitional housing program for women and children who are victims of 
domestic violence or human trafficking.

Our biggest challenge now is feeding those most in need in our community. The demand for food assistance is high and growing. 
The 23 food pantries we serve and our meal site at Zion Lutheran Church in Davenport continue to serve increasing numbers of 
clients. 

Our organization is taking steps to respond to this food shortage. We maintain a strong relationship with River Bend Food Bank. 
We are in the process of reopening our meal site in East Moline at Mount Zion Baptist Church, so we can serve meals on the 
Illinois side of the Quad Cities. We are reinvigorating our Thanksgiving in July Program, which is our annual community food 
collection drive and fundraiser. We’re building more community partnerships through our food rescue program. We have 
identified food deserts in our area, and we are working to close those gaps. Our food rescue program, which has been prospering 
for five years, collects quality food from retail businesses and restaurants and distributes the food to our pantries. 

We need $35,000 to help us meet our hunger ministries’ increasing demand for food. We need a van dedicated to picking up food 
from our food rescue partners. We will also have additional expenses to cover the costs of reopening our Illinois meal site and to 
keep operating our Iowa meal site, which are part of the money we are asking for. We have applied for grants, and we are looking 
for sources of funding. We ask you to pray and to consider donating to this appeal. Your help would benefit many in need. 

May God bless you.

Rev. Dr. Melvin L. Grimes
Executive Director

“For I was hungry and you gave me something to eat, I was thirsty and you gave me something to drink, I was a stranger and you invited me in,” 
(Matthew 25:35) NIV

We need groups and individuals to help with projects at Winnie’s 
Transitional Housing. 

If you’re interested in assisting, please contact Minister Jay McCowan by 
email at: mrjay64@gmail.com or call our office at 563-332-5002.

Volunteers Needed

We have dates open to serve at our meal site at Zion Lutheran 
Church in Davenport. 

For more information or to help, contact Betsy Vanausdeln at 
bvanausdeln@cuqca.org or by phone at 563-332-5002.



2535 Tech Drive Suite 205 

Bettendorf, IA 52722 

Phone: 563-332-5002 

Fax: 563-332-5035 

E-mail: info@cuqca.org

For newsletter submissions, contact Susan 
Schwartz, our communications 

director at shstennis08@gmail.com

On the Web 

www.cuqca.org 

Churches United of the 

Quad City Area Give Today to Churches United
Online at http://www.cuqca.org/donate.php 

Call us at (563) 332-5002 

Mail or drop off your gift:
Churches United of the Quad City Area 

2535 Tech Drive, Suite 205

Bettendorf, IA 52722 

Thank You!

Donate, keep up-to-date, and check out daily 
reflections by following us on Facebook at:

www.facebook.com/ChurchesUnitedoftheQuadCityArea 

Thanksgiving in July Preparations are in Progress

Sponsors Needed

Our annual food collection drive and fundraiser to support 
our hunger ministries needs sponsors. We encourage 

churches and area businesses to participate. There is no 
fee for sponsorship. Sponsors are asked to host a collection 

box during the month of July. Sponsor logos will be 
featured prominently on collection boxes, in our 

newsletter, and on social media. All proceeds from the 
food drive will remain in the Quad Cities area.

Volunteers Needed

We need runners this year. Runners will drop off collection 
boxes at our sponsor locations, pick up donations from 
those sites, and deliver donations to our pantries. This 

volunteer opportunity is a limited commitment, and your 
efforts will contribute immensely to those in need in our 

area. 

For more information, contact Betsy Vanausdeln at 
563-332-5002 or by email at bvanausdeln@cuqca.org.
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The Dangers of Church Silence and Complicity Around Racism 

By Rev. Dr. Melvin L. Grimes, Executive Director of Churches United of the Quad City Area



“I have wept over the laxity of the church. But my tears have been tears of love. There can be no deep disappointment where there is not deep love…Yes, I see the church as the body of Christ, but oh! how we have blemished and scarred that body through social neglect and fear of being nonconformists.” -Martin Luther King Jr, Letter from a Birmingham Jail



Our nation and world have been grieving and hurting. The COVID-19 pandemic has drastically shifted what was viewed as normal in society from employment to basic social interaction. For a few months, news of COVID-19, including the stay at home orders and the realities of the new normal of society, dominated news coverage. Yet, recent news of unjust killings of African Americans, most notably, George Floyd at the hands of a Minneapolis police officer, coupled with massive social unrest across the country, has shifted the focus of much of the news coverage and has reignited a discussion around racism in America. Though some of the protests around the country have been violent, resulting in looting, many of the protests come from people peacefully, yet persistently, demanding justice and expressing their deep felt hurt and pain.

As followers of Christ, we are called to do justice (Micah 6:8) and mourn with those who mourn (Romans 12:15). We serve a God who is radically inclusive and proclaims a gospel that at its core, breaks down the racial and social barriers that have long plagued our country. Jesus and the early Christians preached to a social context that was too, plagued by histories of injustices and ethnic divisions. Yet too often in American history, the church has been complicit in the racial injustices in America. Some condoned slavery and upheld segregation in its churches and Christian universities. Others simply ignored the suffering and persecution that their African American brothers and sisters faced in their pulpits, streets, and homes. This complicity was a result of conformity with culture, comfort with racism, and fear of facing persecution. There is no doubt that American society has achieved much racial progress due in large part to the courageous and biblical prophetic work done among many Christians and churches in America who used Scripture and deep spiritual conviction to fight injustice. Despite much progress, recent events remind us that much work is still needed to bridge racial barriers and it is essential that we as Christians individually and as churches corporately serve as a critical voice for racial reconciliation and justice.

Like any effort to follow and live like Christ, pursuing racial reconciliation and breaking down barriers is costly. It may cost our popularity and comforts that we cherish, even from others within our church traditions. It cost the lives of many spiritual trailblazers within American history. Yet, we cannot afford to be complicit for the sake of preserving our own security when black and brown brothers and sisters are hurting and demanding justice, when our churches remain deeply segregated, and when our country remains plagued and impacted by the sin of racism. 

As protests erupted across America, many Christians, particularly white Christians, asked the question as to how they should respond. Below are three ways that Christians individually and the church corporately should respond, moving from complicity to courage around race:

1. Discern: In Psalm 139:23 ESV, the Psalmist writes “Search me, O God, and know my heart. Try me and know my thoughts. And see if there be any grievous way in me and lead me in the way of the everlasting.” It is essential that we seek discernment from God to reveal to us the wickedness and evil thoughts within our own hearts that all of us possess in some way or another. In a politically-correct society, it is unpopular to believe and admit personal struggle with racial prejudice. Yet, ignoring this keeps us complicit in our own sin and inhibits us from truly valuing and serving brothers and sisters across racial lines authentically. In a society with significant racial barriers and divisions, possessing racial prejudice is more prevalent than commonly perceived. Ask God to reveal the racial hatred, fear, defensiveness, or discomfort over talking about racism and injustice or feelings of superiority/inferiority within your own heart as uncomfortable as it may be. 

2. Listen and Learn: Listen to black and brown brothers and sisters about their pain without an intention to pass judgement, provide solutions, or defend your current thoughts on the situations at hand. As the New Testament author James writes “Be quick to hear and slow to speak” (James 1:19 ESV). Along with listening, we need to learn about the realities of race. In that learning, we must not place the burden on black and brown brothers and sisters to educate us about their experience. We must study and learn about race and reconciliation through books, podcasts, and other resources, taking this subject matter as seriously as we would other spiritual-related matters. 

3. Condemn and Challenge Racism: The church must remain a strong and visible voice for racial justice and reconciliation and against racial injustice. The recent turmoil in our country reminded us of this necessity, but we must not wait for a major event to condemn injustice or cease to challenge racism once that story becomes old news. Our condemnation and challenge of racism must be consistent, acknowledging it as a persistent evil in our culture. For many American Christians, it is easy to fall into the trap of limiting our justice and compassion work to the atrocities that exist in other countries where corruption and injustice is blatant and overt. However, along with challenging global oppression, we must stretch ourselves to speak and act boldly and loudly on behalf of people experiencing injustices within our country and within our own communities and churches. Our silence makes us complicit and speaks volumes about our indifference at best and our tolerance and participation in injustice at worst. 

We must not neglect the opportunity and responsibility that we as Christians and churches have to speak for justice and care for those who are hurting and vulnerable in our society. Let us remedy the sins of many of our church forefathers who were complicit and silent and follow the example of brothers and sisters who spoke and fought courageously against injustice and for reconciliation. Ultimately, let us grow deeper in serving and living like Christ. May God bless us and strengthen us during these difficult times.
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Power: Intimidation or Servanthood?



The call to us today is an urgent summons to have Christ’s attitude of servanthood. Our power is not based on bullying, domination, or manipulation. Like Jesus, we are to take on “the form of a bond-servant” (Philippians 2:7) and make the towel and the cross the symbols of our daily walk.

To do this, we need to know how a commitment to power through servanthood will actually show itself in our daily relationships. We must make some specific commitments in tangible situations or all of our talk about servanthood is hypocritical.

Three characteristics are necessary to become a person with a servant heart. As we seek to develop these three characteristics in our lives, we will find that we will be able to serve more effectively and to better unleash the power of Christ in our world.



A Servant Looks for the Best in Others



Jesus called a tempestuous Simon “a rock” and changed his life. He called Zacchaeus “a son of Abraham” and had supper with him. He conversed with the adulterous woman at the well and, in doing so, affirmed her worth as a person. His ministry was one of seeing and calling out the best in each person He met. Those who would imitate His style will also look for the best in people. The worldly person looks for imperfections to exploit; Christian power looks for strengths to call forth. Someone made the statement, “See a man as he is, and he will remain as he is. See him as what he can become, and someday he will become it.” Anyone who will have a servant’s heart will eliminate criticism and negativism (which is exactly what is running rampant in our society today) and see people in the light of what they can become.



A Servant is Genuine



Servant power follows closely on the heels of honesty and transparency. People are liberated in the presence of someone who recognizes his/her own humanity and dares to express it. False piety and the imitation of perfection only serve to drive people away and destroy any hope for real communication.

The truth, according to Scripture, is that all of us are oddballs, misfits, and sinners. And the one who will release the power of selfless love into the world are those who dare to admit their weaknesses -- those who will be genuine and real.



A Servant Takes Hold of “The Real Edge”



The people who will experience servant power will be the ones who, like the Suffering Servant Himself, take hold of individual people and situations and attempt to make a difference there.

I believe that anyone who tries to call out the best in others, is genuine and real, and who gets intimately involved in specific needs will be on the verge of finding the kind of power explosive enough to move the world toward God.

Many in our culture and society today view this servant concept of power as foolishness. Like those first-century skeptics who scoffed at the cross, they will see servanthood as pitiful and humility as weakness. The dollar, the bomb, and the corporate machine will continue to reign as symbols of modern power. The towel and the cross will be seen as tools only for mad people and fools. But to those of us who have committed our lives to the Word of God know that we have found the only power potent enough to make a new world. And we cling tenaciously to Paul’s words to the Corinthians: “But God has chosen the foolish things of the world to shame the wise, and God has chosen the weak things of the world to shame the things that are strong.” (1 Corinthians 1:27).



Blessings,

Mel
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		Churches United 2022 Annual Delegate Assembly



		 Thursday, March 24, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. (Registration begins at 6:30 p.m.)



		Tabernacle Baptist Church, 2601 15th Street Moline, IL 61265
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Faith Connections

Church and Society - Part 2



Last month, I start a series of articles entitled “Church and Society.” I stated that in the wake of numerous challenges that face our churches, it is imperative that we take a critical look at what we as the church are doing in our communities and how our actions are impacting us individually and collectively.

There are five tough questions that need to be asked and answered. In the February newsletter, I started with Tough Question One: How do we move from Churchianity to Christianity? Our response is that the church must reboot its mission of radical obedience to an ancient command…a loss of self rather than self-preoccupation…concern about service and sacrifice rather than concern about style.



Tough Question Two: How do we transform our community? (How do we bring His Gospel to the streets?)



If they aren’t going to come to us, then we have got to go to them. This is the crux of the issue. Churches that understand the realities of the present culture are shifting the target of ministry efforts from church activity to community transformation - the church inside out.

Jesus faced a similar dilemma in his day. The John 4 account of His encounter with the woman at the well in Samaria has a fascinating subplot that shows how challenging it will be to reorient North American Christians.

Religious people don’t see people; they see causes, behaviors, stereotypes, and people “other” than them.

Jesus’ evangelistic strategy directly challenged the Pharisees’ approach. Instead of “Come and get it!”, it was “Go get them!” Instead of withdrawing from people for fear of contamination, He ate with them.

This is why the Pharisees considered Jesus such a threat. They believed that the kingdom of God would only come on earth when enough people behaved properly (observed the law). Jesus went around telling people that the kingdom had already arrived (Luke 10:9) and that it was in them (Luke 17:21). In effect, He declared that the Pharisees’ ladder for success was leaned up against the wrong wall. Religious people have always been a problem for God. Religious people insist that people conform to a cultural standard in order to gain admittance to the religious club.

Pharisees are alive and well and attending your church (And they may be you!)  The assumption is that only people interested in church (the way we do it) are genuinely interested in God. This attitude is so pervasive and insidious among club members that it is rarely recognized for what it is – Phariseeism.

The church that wants to partner with God on His redemptive mission in the world has a very different target: the community.

Hitting the streets with the gospel means adopting a new way of thinking on several levels. Kingdom thinking challenges church thinking.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Taking the gospel to the streets means we need church where people are already hanging out. We need a church in every mall, every Wal-Mart supercenter, every Barnes and Noble. McDonalds is putting the majority of its new stores in places where people already are – hospitals, schools, food courts, and gasoline stations.

Why are we so afraid of “out there”? The Pharisees were afraid of being contaminated or unclean and losing their righteousness. I believe we have some different fears.

Jesus had a right to confront people straight out about their wicked ways. He certainly didn’t shy away from confronting people with the truth about their lives, but even He earns the privilege in conversation and service. Remember the encounter with the woman caught in adultery (John 8:1-11).

Club members prefer to bullhorn people rather than engage them personally and up close. This approach fails to earn the privilege to challenge people with the truth because we have not proven we are their champions.

It is not our job to convict people of sin. That’s the Holy Spirit’s job, according to Jesus (John 16:8). It’s our responsibility to tell good news – that God so loved the world that He sent Jesus.

Next Month: Tough Question 3: How Do We Turn Members Into Missionaries?



Blessings,

Mel




Life in the Overflow



Would you consider yourself a grateful person? With the Thanksgiving season upon us and the changes families must make due to COVID-19, we would do well to ponder that question. After all, we are called upon to emulate Jesus and His life was characterized by gratitude. Throughout His ministry, He regularly expressed His thanks to the Father. Before breaking the bread and fish to feed the five thousand, He paused to give thanks. Prior to raising Lazarus from the dead, Jesus stood at the tomb and thanked the Father for hearing the prayer that was about to be answered (John 11:41-42).



How about you? Are you communicating gratitude on a regular basis? Our life should be characterized by it, even as we deal with the chaos surrounding us. However, becoming a thankful person is not a matter of self-effort. Genuine thankfulness flows from a grateful heart, and a grateful heart comes from Christ’s life expressed through us. It’s not simply about choosing to try and be more grateful. Rather, it is a daily choice to surrender control of our life to the Lord. That’s when He’s free to demonstrate His character through us.



So, what does it look like when Christ transforms us into grateful people? First, we will be filled with confidence in the Lord and His Word. Knowing that He’s working everything out for our good (Romans 8:28) and developing within us the priceless treasure of faith, we can respond with gratitude even in painful trials (1 Peter 1:6-7). 



Next, we will recognize Him as the source of all good things. Contentment and peace will be evident in our life because we will understand that whatever God chooses for us is best – whether much or little.



Finally, a grateful person is generous. God wants His children, like flowing streams, to pass blessings onto others. Selfishness always stifles gratitude but giving increases it.



This year, don’t allow Thanksgiving Day to be your only expression of gratitude. Ask God to develop within you a grateful heart. Then thank Him for His faithfulness in both good and hard times.



Have a blessed Thanksgiving!



Mel







Dr. M. Lawrence Grimes


To Look Back, or Not to Look Back, That Is the Question



Genesis 19:17 “And it came to pass, when they had brought them forth abroad, that he said, Escape for thy life; look not behind thee, neither stay thou in the plain; escape to the mountain, less thou be consumed.’”



1 Chronicles 16:11-12 “Seek the Lord and his strength, seek his face continually. Remember his marvelous works that he has done, his wonders, and the judgments of his mouth;”



“To be, or not to be, that is the question:” This much quoted line from the third act of William Shakespeare’s Hamlet continues:



“Whether ‘tis nobler in the mind to suffer 

The slings and arrows of outrageous fortune, 

Or to take arms against a sea of troubles 

And by opposing end them?” 



This prompted this month’s article.



I think we all believe 2020 has been one of the longest years of our lives. Hurricanes have occurred at such a rate that they actually ran out of names for the Atlantic Ocean storms and had to move well into the Greek alphabet. Out west, forest fires were early, destructive, and devastative. Of course, there was the pandemic that is not going away in the foreseeable future. Add to these calamities, the murders of George Floyd, Brianna Taylor and countless others that have fanned the flames of racial hatred and injustice. Last and certainly not least is the election that is not yet settled in the minds of many.



We have been forced to institute changes this past year, yet managed to stay connected in new ways. We have learned that worship need not take place in the sanctuary thanks to virtual technology.

 

Churches United as a ministry, has had to adapt our operations. We had to suspend operations at our two hot meal sites due to COVID-19 concerns for our volunteers, our host church and the individuals who counted on a decent hot meal in the evenings.



Our food pantries had to adapt also. These changes ranged from limiting service to one family allowed in our pantries, pre-packaged food boxes according to family size, curb side no-contact service, and to a couple of pantries suspending service completely.



Last and certainly not least, our lack of finances pushed Churches United to the brink of ceasing operations after nearly 60 years of serving the Quad Cities area.



Yet, in the midst of it all, God has showed Churches United with so many blessings and new opportunities that cause me to stand in awe of His awesomeness.



We will finish 2020 and enter in to a new year with new hopes. We have fed and will continue to feed the hungry. We have served women and children who suffered from domestic violence and will continue to serve them in a new, comprehensive way. And thanks to the generosity of our members and ministerial organizations, Churches United will not be forced to suspend operations for the foreseeable future.



To Look Back or Not to Look Back, That is the Question



Psalm 42:4-5 “When I remember these things, I pour out my soul in me: for I had gone with the multitude, I went with them to the house of God, with the voice of joy and praise, with a multitude that kept holyday. Why art thou cast down, O my soul? And why art thou disquieted in me? Hope thou in God: for I shall yet praise him for the help of his countenance.”



We must resist looking back when doing so will expose and remind us of the destructive forces that have been running rampant in our world.



I don’t want to look back on the pain, heartache, disappointment, and destructive things that we have experienced this past year.



I will look back and I encourage our readers to look back on what God left and what God gave us. God gave us another year to serve Him!



On behalf of the Churches United Board of Directors, our staff, and volunteers, have a Happy and Safe New Year.



Blessings,

Mel


The Clock Is Ticking. 
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Bottom of Form

We just wrapped up another year.  If you are like me, there have been many blessings 

this past year but as I look back, there are some things I wish I had done differently.



Scripture says that the Lord has numbered our days but he has never revealed his spreadsheet.  I don’t know the number of my days and you don’t know the number of your days.  But this much I can tell you for sure, your number is less than it was yesterday.



You and I get only one shot at this thing called “life”.  There is no do-over.  So, that raises the stakes on how we live in 2020. 



If some of us were honest, we would have to admit that our lives have never been more full but never less fulfilled.  Our lives feel cluttered and confused.  We feel overloaded and overwhelmed.  We run fast but we can’t outrun the emptiness we feel.  We secretly wonder if this is all there is or if this is how life was meant to be lived.   My prayer is that over the next year we would feel more alive than ever.



There is a passage of Scripture written by the apostle Paul that I believe might be a great passage to ponder as you move into the New Year.  It is found in Romans 13.



In verses 11 and 12, Paul says, “Another reason for right living is that you know how late it is; time is running out. Wake up, for the coming of our salvation is nearer now than when we first believed. [12] The night is almost gone; the day of salvation will soon be here. So don't live in darkness. Get rid of your evil deeds. Shed them like dirty clothes. Clothe yourselves with the armor of right living, as those who live in the light.”      Romans 13:11-12 (NLT)



Choose to live with a sense of priority and urgency



Paul says one reason for right living is that you know how late it is; “TIME IS RUNNING OUT.”  Do you hear the urgency in those words?  We know that we only have a limited time here but we can begin to live and act as if we will be here forever.  There was an interesting survey done among college students.  They were asked this question: “If you could know the exact date of your death, would you want to know?”  87% said, “No”.  In most of us, there is a kind of denial that doesn’t want to face our mortality. 

We can be lulled into self-deceit.   I just wonder how many people get to the end of life, look over their should have done list and wonder “what happened”?  So many unfulfilled dreams…so many lost opportunities…so much left undone…so many regrets. 



Maybe the most dangerous word in the English language is the word “someday”.  Many of us suffer from the “someday syndrome”.  Someday I’ll take that trip.  Someday I’ll have more time for the kids. Someday I’ll go back to school.  In fact, why don’t you fill in the blank. Someday, I’ll _______________.  If you can’t think of something to put in the blank, ask your spouse or a good friend.  Just ask the “what have I been saying that SOMEDAY I would do, but have never gotten around to”?  Maybe for years you have been living with the illusion of “someday”.  You sincerely plan to get around to it.   The problem with “someday” is that it can rob us of “this day.”

We are prone to procrastinate, aren’t we?  



In 2020 make it…



· More about today and less about tomorrow.

· More about people and less about possessions.

· More about God’s priorities and less about my plans.

· More about the eternal and less about the temporal.



I want to challenge you to take some time to be alone.  Spend some time reflecting on 2019; and then spend some time thinking, dreaming, and praying about 2020.  Listen.  Be present with yourself and with God. 



The clock is ticking.  You don’t get a second shot at today. It’s later than it has ever been.  So, let’s commit to living a “no regret year”.



On behalf of the board of directors, staff and volunteers: Happy New Year!



Blessings,

Mel 
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